REGULAR COLBURN TOWN MEETING
January 11, 2021

The regular Town Board Meeting convened at the Colburn Town Hall @7:09 PM

Present: Chairmen Sigourney; Supervisor Gold; Supervisor Horacek; Clerk Horacek; Treasurer Holmes

A few charges were made. A motion was made by Supervisor Gold to accept the minutes as read with changes
of putting on the wing of the grader, new business the corrected price to $18,636.72 for the brush mower,
2" by Supervisor Horacek. Motion Carried

Department Reports
Treasurer Report:

Checking: $998.62
1%t Savings: $13,317.61
2" Equipment Savings: $49,252.06
Fire Equipment Savings: $8,930.34
Tax Collection Saving: $38,713.25
Shop Fire Account: $134,348.95

Motion by Supervisor Gold; 2" by Supervisor Horacek to accept the treasures report. Motion Carried

Voucher List: Was submitted in the amount of $238,405.85 plus Town of Richfield Tippage Bill
A motion was made by Supervisor Gold; 2" by Supervisor Horacek to accept the voucher list as submitted and
pay the bills.  Motion Carried

Highway:

Terry: Washed and cleaned the grader, removed fenders. Worked at the dump. Plowed and
sanded roads. Picked up a load of sand. Washed the plow truck and put-up fire signs.

Wayne: Helped wash the grader and plow truck. Helped put wing on plow truck. Picked up the
barricades off 4th Ave and took them back to the shop. Put up fire signs.

Chairman Sigourney: Asked if Terry was happy with how the shoes worked on the plow. Terry
stated that they need to be adjusted.

Fire District: There has not been a meeting. There may be a meeting this week. The attorney sent a
copy of the updated request from the firefighters concerning the lawsuit. Discussion was made on the
current request Chairman Sigourney feels changes need to be made before anything is signed.

Old Business: Town building: Clerk Horacek presented the paperwork from the bank for the loan.
Heating is being installed right now.
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New Business: Dedication of new building: Clerk Horacek stated that she feels the new building should
be dedicated to Lee Holmes for all his years of service and the huge contribution he has left to the town's
highway department with his passing. It was agreed by all board members.
Chairman Sigourney ask Clerk Horacek to call Valley Irrigation about a new flagpole for the town hall.

Jim Graf came to pay his salvage license fee. Clerk Horacek stated that she thought the board had
decided not to print off licenses. Clerk will check back to see what was decided. Clerk will call Jim to let

him know what the minutes state on this.

The board decided that we should not have an extra dumpster for furniture. It should be up to each
person to take it to the land fill and pay the cost.

Announcements: Next monthly meeting: March 8, 2021; Elections February 16, 2021

Motion to adjourn by Supervisor Gold, 2" by Supervisor Horacek



